
update from the African Raptor Databank for November 2015: 
 
We are now 35 months into our 60 month data gathering period, and up to 121328 records at the 

end of November 2015.  1715 records were added to the database this month by the following 

raptor observers: 

observers: record count 

Andre Botha 433 

Evan Buechley, Sisay Seyfu, Alazar Daka 321 

Bernard Madden, Antje, Gisela 295 

Mark  Dixon, Amanda Judson 107 

Crystelle Wilson 91 

Andy Branfield 84 

Joseph Heymans 76 

Mark Brown 51 

Marlei  Martins, Dr Rob Simmons 43 

Dawie de Swardt 31 

Washington Wachira 31 

Bernard Madden, Antje 30 

Jaco Smith 30 

Rob Thomson 22 

Bernard Madden 15 

Dirk Human 14 

Ashwell Glasson 13 

Brian Waswala 6 

Evan Buechley 6 

Bruce Wardsmith 4 

Marlei  Martins 3 

Dr Rob Simmons 3 

Dr Rob Simmons, Marlei  Martins 2 

Rob Davies 2 

Rob Davies, Robert Kenward, Torgeir Nygard 2 

  

 1715 
 

Thank you all for these contributions.  Some monthly highlights include:  Evan Buechley’s timeous 

and important sightings from Ethiopia (very relevant to the vulture mapping work);  considerable 

new data for Botswana gathered on a trip by Bernard and Antje Madden – they also covered 

northern Cape with Dawie de Swardt; excellent ongoing road count data for the Garden Route and 

eastern Cape Karoo by Mark Dixon and Amanda Judson; more western Kenya sightings by 

Washington Wachira and Brian Waswala. 

Best wishes, 
Rob and ARDB team 
 



 
 

 

  



 
 

 
 
 
 

 


